September 2014
Dear Parents,
Welcome back. I trust that you had an enjoyable summer and that you are looking forward to the year ahead.  For those of you who don’t know me, I am Miss Scade and I am delighted to be your child’s class teacher this year. I am also the Assistant Head, Early Years Leader and Staff Governor.  Margaret will be in class everyday as our Teaching Assistant and Miss Bailey will be teaching when I am out of class. 

In Year 1 children will continue to have literacy and numeracy sessions in the morning. In the afternoon they will have a foundation subject such as geography or art for example. To support children as they settle into the changes in Key Stage 1, transition to whole class work will be gradual and children will always work at the level appropriate to their stage of development. I hope you will find the attached class curriculum map useful. It outlines what the children will be learning about each half term and can help guide your support at home. Below are some additional pieces of information that you may find useful to know about the year ahead.
· Children’s reading diet will continue to be made up of both individual and shared reading, library time, guided reading and volunteer sessions. Please ensure that they bring their school reading books and reading record to school in their bag every day, in the plastic wallet provided. 
· Please hear your children read at least three times a week and write a short comment in the blue reading record so that we know how they are getting on.

· Books will be changed weekly, when your child has been read with individually. 
· P.E will be on a Friday afternoon and P.E kits will be taken home every Friday. Please ensure these are returned on Monday (In case it is needed at any other time throughout the week).
· PE kit Please ensure your child has: 
-A white t-shirt

-Navy blue shorts 
-Plain black or white plimsolls or trainers (not patterned or coloured trainers)
-Plain navy/black/grey tracksuit (optional) winter only
· Please make sure that all items of P.E kit and all items of school uniform, including school bags, are clearly labelled with your child’s name.
· Year 1’s first class led worship will be on Tuesday 18th November
As the term progresses and all the children are settled we will go on a few local trips. If you can help on any trips please let us know. You are required to have a CRB check through the school if you wish to help. Please contact June O’Brian in the office for more details.  If you have any other questions or queries please speak to myself or Margaret so that we can arrange an appointment to meet. 
I look forward to working with you this year to achieve the very best for your child.
Best wishes
Miss Scade
